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Coquitlam River Lions Club Monthly Newsletter  

Coquitlam, British Columbia, Canada 

District /Zone O-3, Multiple District 19 

 

Club President:  Rosalie Kunic   

Zone Chair:  Gerry Becker                              

Home Club:  Coquitlam River Lions 

District Governor:  Beth James                                              

Home Club:  Renton Lions      

Newsletter Editor:  September Stokes 



2  

Monthly Spotlight:  History of Lions 
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Installation of Officers and Recognition Night 

Sarah received her Life Membership Award to the 

Lions Foundation of Canada from Rosalie. 

On Wednesday, June 12th, our club honoured several members for their 

achievements and contributions for this past Lions year.  President 

Rosalie presented the following Appreciation Awards: 

• Ryan, for his stellar job as Club Treasurer 

• September, for Secretary and Newsletter Editor 

• Patti, for Rookie of the Year 

• Sarah, for Lion of the Year.  Sarah was pleased to receive this 

award, which is a Life Membership to the Lions Foundation of 

Canada.  Sarah worked tirelessly to organize and promote this 

year’s Dog Walk, for which we raised a total of $5,500 for LFC!   

September put on her Vice District Governor Elect hat, (or tiara, to be 

exact) and memorably installed the new Board of Directors for 2024-25.  

We had some “you-choose” trivia, and it was a perfect evening to wrap 

up a successful year for the Coquitlam River Lions. 

Thank you to all the club 

members who came out 

to work at our table at the 

Community Connections Volunteer Fair on June 9th.  Thank you to 

Gerry, Dave, Rosalie, Rosemary, Jim and Sarah for your participa-

tion.  We are getting out there and getting noticed! 
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Environment Corner:    

Gerry, Dave, Sarah and Richard volunteered at the annual 

Poco Foundation Croquet Tournament on July 11th.  It was a 

beautiful day, and another successful event. 

Every hour, 2.5 million plastic 

bottles are thrown away in the US!     

Plastic bottles take up to 450 years 

to degrade.                                           

Up to 200 million tons of plastic is 

currently in our oceans. 

 

Please recycle and support our 

club at the same time.  Take your 

bottle returns to the Return It  

Depot in Coquitlam, label your bag 

by entering “riverlions” as the 

phone number.  Our goal this Lions 

year is to raise $500.00 with    

bottle returns.  We can do it! 

On July 28th, we set up a booth to sell hot dogs and chips to raise money for Dog Guides at the Coquitlam Farmers Market “Dog 

Days of Summer” event.  The weather was great, we had help from members Rosalie, Rosemary, Jim, Patti, Richard, Ryan and 

Sarah.  We also had help from non-Lion volunteers, including Diane, a regular at our projects.  Well done, Lions! 

July activities:  Farmers Market and Croquet 
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August 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

Cabinet Meeting/ 

Banner Passing 

Arlington, WA 

Club Meeting 7:00pm 

DG Official Visit 

Board Meeting      

7:00pm @ Library 
Past President 

BBQ at Gerry’s 

 Click Here 

Save The Date:  Sept 21 

Stay tuned for further details on the time 

and location, but plan to be part of our 

Planning Session for the coming year.  

What types of projects do we want?  Do we 

want to do some fundraising?  Who do we 

support, and how do we see ourselves as a 

Lions Club?  All ideas are welcome in this 

setting, with lots of brainstorming and dis-

cussion.  You don’t want to miss it.  Mark it 

on your calendar, and be part of the direc-

tion of the Coquitlam River Lions Club. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85745644261#success
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Membership Roster 2024-25 

 Board of Directors: 

Rosalie Kunic    rosaliekunic@shaw.ca    (President) 

Sarah Swanson      ssarahcs@telus.net   (Vice Pres) 

Patti Byth     pattibyth@gmail.com    (Secretary) 

Ryan Stokes    ryansstokes@gmail.com  (Treasurer) 

September Stokes lionseptember92@gmail.com (Director) 

Richard Simonson   lionrichards@shaw.ca  (Director) 

David Macey  davids.macey@gmail.com (Director) 

Rosemary Small  rosemary.small24@aol.com   (Director) 

Gerry Becker    gbecker@telus.net   (Past Pres) 

 

 Members: 

Dawn Becker dawn.becker@iwafibp.ca 

Sharon Hughes   moodydomesticgoddess@shaw.ca 

Terry Hughes   askterryhughes@gmail.com 

Yvonne Langevin talking2yvonne@gmail.comf 

Lynne McInally   lm6463@outlook.com 

Kim Schoffer   lionkimschoffer@gmail.com  

Jim Small     jsmall1943@aol.com    

Courtney Stokes courtneystokes506@yahoo.ca 

 

Fabricio Oliveira               

2024-25 Lions Int’l President  

Chartered March 2022 

 

Meets 1st and 3rd Wednesdays, 7:00pm 

River Springs Recreation Centre 

1950 Lodge Drive, Coquitlam, BC 

www.coquitlamriverlions.club 

Email:  coquitlamriverlions@gmail.com 

 

 

Coquitlam River Lions Club 

A member of the Catolé do Rocha Lions 

Club since 1985, he’s served as club 

president, zone chairperson, region 

chairperson, district governor, Multiple 

District LA first council of governors 

chairperson, and international director. 

He has received many awards,  includ-

ing the 100% Club President Award, the 

District Governor Excellence Medal, 

District Governor's Extension Award for 

chartering nine Lions clubs, the District 

Governor's Membership Growth Award, 

seven Council Chairperson's Apprecia-

tion Medals, 19 International Presi-

dents’ Certificates of Appreciation, the 

nine Leadership Medals, 16 Presidential 

Medals,  and the Ambassador of Good 

Will Award, the highest honor awarded 

by the association to its members. Pres-

ident Fabrício has sponsored 30 new 

members, as well as sponsored five new 

Leo clubs. Learn more by clicking here 

to watch a short video.   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Fzl60R10oqs

